File No. 12182 Continued.

CORRESPONDENCE.

SUPERVISORS OF CITY CHARITIES,

COURT HOUSE.

Baltimore, December 14th, 1910.

Mr. Harry Hopkins,

Chief Clerk,

State House,

Annapolis, Md.

Dear Sir: -

I beg to advise that up to April 8th, 1910, the City of Baltimore has been charged as per article 59 of the Code of Public General Laws \$150.00 per year for each of its patients maintained in the State Hospitals.

This act was repealed at the last legislature, Article 59, Chapter 715, Section 38G and approved by the Governor April 8th, 1910, the amount being reduced to \$100 per year for each patient. By an error the amount \$150 was charged and paid by the City up to September 30th, 1910, and to adjust it the City will deduct the amount (some thousands of dollars) from the future bills which will be rendered against the City by the State.

Comptroller Clagett was written to several weeks ago regarding the matter but thus far we have had no response.

Kindly advise me regarding the matter as the accounts against the City are being closed for the year.

Very truly yours,

(Signed) N. G. Grasty,

Secretary.

9821